
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

February 16, 2021 
 

 
 
Neri Landscape Architecture 
928 Hornblend Street, Suite 3 
San Diego, California 92109 
 
Attention:  Mr. Jim Neri 
 
Subject: Geological Review of Proposed Belvedere Reconstruction, Conceptual 

Plan Sheet, Kolmar Street Belvedere Reconstruction, La Jolla, California. 
 
In accordance with your request, I have performed a geological review of the subject 
Conceptual Plan Sheet (provided to me on February 12, 2021) and have also performed 
a site visit including reconnaissance level mapping of geologic conditions. Based on the 
results of my review and geologic mapping, it is my professional opinion that the 
reconstruction of the Kolmar Street Belvedere Structure will not adversely impact the 
existing stability of the bluff.   
 
If you have any questions regarding this letter, please do not hesitate to contact me 
directly at 619-957-8673. I appreciate this opportunity to be of service on this project. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Robert Stroh, CEG 2099 
Engineering Geologist 
 


